
 

                                           Parent/Carer E-Bulletin 

      W/C Monday 10th June 2024 

Attendance  
We consistently promote excellent attendance, and aim to raise attainment and achievement levels by having 
high expectations of attendance for all our students. Encouraging excellent attendance is a collective 
responsibility of by parents/carers, students and staff. In the remaining weeks of this academic year, we ask 
for your support once again in ensuring your child is punctual to school and attends every day. 
 
A reminder that students need to be on the school site by no later than 8.40am. Latecomers will be placed 
on detention and parents/carers will be informed as a matter of courtesy via a text message.    
 
Please ensure appointment letters are provided for medical absences to be authorised. It is the school's 
expectation that students should attend school before and following their appointment wherever possible. A 
full day's absence will not be authorised unless there is a need to travel a significant distance. 
 
GCSE Examinations 
GCSE examinations continue, all students have previously received their examination timetable. A reminder 
that students need to be in full school uniform when sitting exams. 
 
Year 8 Virtual Parents’ Evening 
Year 8 Parents’ Evening will be held virtually on Thursday 13th June 2024 at 4.00pm to 7.00pm. The booking 
window for parents to make appointments closes on Monday 10th June 2024 at 6.00pm.  

 
Year 9 and 10 Reports 
The full report for your child is now available for you to view on Go 4 Schools. An email was sent out on 
Friday giving information regarding the ‘Go 4 Schools’ app and instructions on how you can create a parents 

account in case you haven’t set this up yet. If you have any queries related to this then please contact the 
school. 
 
Year 10 Coleg Cambria Courses Tuesday Afternoon 
The last day for college courses for Year 10 is Tuesday 18th June.  After this date college students will be 
based in school on a Tuesday afternoon. 

 
Year 9 Induction Afternoon Coleg Cambria 
The induction afternoon for college courses will take place at Coleg Cambria Grove Park Campus or Bersham 
Road site (Engineering & Construction).  The induction afternoon is from: 
 

1:00pm till 4.15pm on Wednesday 12th June 2024. 

 Students will be taken from school to the induction afternoon by bus, but should make their own 
arrangements to get home.  Transport back to Coleg Cambria will be provided for students based at 

Bersham Road where they will need to make their own way home from here.  During the induction 
afternoon all students must wear full school uniform, if a student has PE, they should wear full uniform and 
bring trainers with them for their PE lesson. Students who are taking performing arts, public services and 

sport courses should bring loose comfortable clothing with them. 

If your son/daughter has chosen to do the Spanish ‘twilight’ course, they will also attend on Wednesday 
12th June.  The college have been informed if there is a clash with another course and they will sort it out 
from there.  A Google Form was sent out last week to all parents/carers whose son/daughter has been 
successful in obtaining a college place.  The details must be completed by Monday 10th June otherwise your 
child will not be able to attend the Induction afternoon. 

 

 

 

 

 



Uniform Recycling  
We welcome donations of second-hand clean uniform in good condition. Please bring items to the main 
reception area. 
 

Stay Hydrated 
As the warm weather continues, we advise that students bring water to school to drink through the school 

day, this is in addition to any drinks they may purchase at break or lunch. 

 
Extra-Curricular Activities 
Our Summer Term timetable is attached for your perusal 

 

Contact: Telephone: 01978 340840    Email: Mailbox@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk  

Diolch yn fawr 

Team Rhosnesni 
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